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About the launch of “The Nippon Foundation Central Asia-Japan
Human Resource Development Project (NipCA Project)”
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In January 2019, the University of Tsukuba (UT) launched the
“Project for Training Central Asian and Japanese Human
Resources” with the support of The Nippon Foundation. This
project is a collaboration between the University of Tsukuba,
The Nippon Foundation and Japan-Central Asia Friendship
Association (JACAFA), and it is designed to nurture human
resources who can contribute to the achievement of
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) and to the resolution
of issues their local communities are facing. The project is
developing around three axes: 1) collaborative activities
among The Nippon Foundation, JACAFA, and the University
of Tsukuba Alumni Network, 2) training and research
activities, and 3) foundation development activities.

The Nippon Foundation/JACAFA/Tsukuba Alumni Network
collaboration activities in 1) are centered on the partnership
between JACAFA’s existing alumni network of more than
300 former exchange students who have completed their
studies in Turkey, Central Asian students who have attended
the University of Tsukuba and students from Central Asia
who will help support this project in the future. Together they
form an organic network that can contribute to the resolution
of issues in the Central Asian region.

Training and research activities in 2) are designed to nurture
human resources through educational and research exchanges
between Central Asia and Japan. Specifically, through
internship opportunities in Japanese companies, NPOs, etc.,
for international students, and short-term dispatches to
Central Asia for Japanese students. In addition, exceptional
students entering the graduate program at the University of
Tsukuba can be provided with financial assistance in the form
of “The Nippon Foundation Central Asian Fellowships”.

In regard to foundation development activities in 3), domestic
and overseas networks related to Central Asia will be
strengthened, and educational and research results will be
released to the Japanese public and the world at large through
such avenues as public symposia.

Since 2000, the University of Tsukuba has made intensive
efforts to develop educational and academic exchanges with
Central Asia. As of January 2019, inter-university exchange
agreements have been established with 18 Central Asian
universities, and in recent years more than 50 exchange
students have been accommodated, which makes it the only
exchange of this scale in Japan. Furthermore, in 2014-2018,
the “Global Education Program for Developing Multilingual
Human Resources in Japan, NIS and Baltic Countries” of the
“Inter-University Exchange Project: Russia” was
implemented with a grant from the Ministry of Education,
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Culture, Sports, Science and Technology. In this program,
exchange projects were developed with Russian-speaking
countries, including those in Central Asia. These projects
built a system for nurturing human resources that included
internships for exchange students with Japanese companies,
training abroad for Japanese students, and overseas
internships. These projects received the Ministry’s highest
rating (S) in its mid-term evaluation (announced in 2017).

At the same time, since 2004, JACAFA, with support from
The Nippon Foundation, had provided more than 300
exceptional students from 6 Central Asian countries with
scholarships to study in Turkey. The grants were suspended
in 2016, and the project has primarily focused on alumni
network activities. Intensive efforts have also been made to
establish new exchange projects with Japan.

The Nippon Foundation, JACAFA and the University of
Tsukuba have closely collaborated working on various
activities. For example, in June 2017 and July 2018, students
and instructors from the University of Tsukuba attended the
“Japan Central Asia Exchange Forum” co-sponsored by The
Nippon Foundation and JACAFA. Also, in July 2018, some
roundtable discussions and visits to the University took place
through the JACAFA Training Program. The University of
Tsukuba students have also attended the international
conference “Sustainable Rural Development in Kyrgyzstan”
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co-sponsored by The Nippon Foundation and JACAFA.

By initiating these support projects, these three institutions
are pooling their respective networks and know-how to form
a foundation for activities for nurturing large numbers of new
groups of human resources who can contribute to the
development and prosperity of the Central Asian region and
build a large human resources network between Central Asia
and Japan.

BERAAY IRV HNEKREICKSERSZRME
Lectures delivered by the Ambassador of the Republic of Kazakhstan

l to Japan
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On 21 May 2019, H.E. Yerlan Baudarbek-Kozhatayev the
Ambassador of the Republic of Kazakhstan to Japan,
Counsellor Mr. Bakitzhan Suyundikov and Attache Mr.
Aidos Darkenov, came to the University of Tsukuba to pay a
courtesy visit to the University President Kyosuke Nagata and
Vice President Caroline Fern Benton (International Affairs).
During the visit, participants engaged in a productive
discussion about a wide range of exchanges in both arts and
sciences.

In addition, Ambassador Baudarbek-Kozhatayev gave a
lecture at the University titled “Current Conditions in the
Republic of Kazakhstan and its Relations with Other Central
Asian Countries”. The Ambassador talked about the summits
held in Central Asia, Japan-Kazakhstan relations, and the
future international strategy of Kazakhstan. These topics
were received with great enthusiasm by the University of

Tsukuba students who attended the lecture.

Newsletter vol.1 Oct. 2019



WY IEURZFE—RIFZRI—1THEKEIZRERWEHE
| The First Vice Rector of Al-Farabi Kazakh National University pays a

courtesy visit to Vice President Shimizu
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On 27 March 2019, Burkitbayev Mukhambetkali, First Vice
Rector of Al-Farabi Kazakh National University (“KazNU”)
visited the University of Tsukuba, where he paid a courtesy
visit to Vice President Satoshi Shimizu (educational affairs).
KazNU, with its 16 academic faculties, is known as
Kazakhstan’s leading university. In October 2007, it signed
an international exchange agreement with the University of
Tsukuba. In April 2014, the University of Tsukuba Almaty
Office was established, and since then has engaged in a
wealth of educational and research exchanges with KazNU.
During this visit, participating parties discussed the
possibility of signing a CiC agreement between the two
universities, and First Vice Rector Burkitbayev presented an
introduction to the domestic and international networks of his
university. After that, the attendees were divided into groups
according to their field of expertise (chemistry, physics,
mathematics, social sciences), where they had an opportunity
to exchange opinions with the University of Tsukuba faculty
members and tour the Plasma Research Center and the Center
for Computational Sciences. In addition, on 26 March,
KazNU researchers held a seminar as part of The Nippon
Foundation’s “Project for Training Central Asian and
Japanese Human Resources”. It was followed by an active
and friendly discussion between researchers from the two
universities, which included a dinner party. More exchanges
between the two universities are expected in the future.

BIZR 7ILFMNITE (). ARKZFEZER BKK (H)
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l Russian language study in Kazakhstan (15th Feb-9th Mar 2019)
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The Russian language study in the Republic of Kazakhstan is
now in its 6" year. The 2018 program lasted from 15 February
to 9 March 2019. With UT’s partner university KazNU as the
host organization, this program was implemented to help
students study the Russian and Kazakh languages and learn
about other cultures. The University of Tsukuba’s Almaty
office is located in KazNU, and its coordinator Mr. Takashi
Ninomiya holds the position of a Japanese language
instructor at KazNU.

This training is carried out with full support from Professor
Ninomiya and associated instructors at KazNU’s Department
of Oriental Studies. Thirteen students participated in the
language training program, where they improved their
fluency in practical Russian and broadened their
understanding of the languages, cultures, and societies of the
multilingual country that is Kazakhstan. Language training
was conducted to nurture general ability to adapt to life as a
short-term (one-year) exchange student. After completing the
language training, students appeared to be even further
motivated to continue their language studies and to study
abroad, and one student has already expressed a desire for a
long-term study opportunity in Kazakhstan. We hope that the
language study program will continue in Kazakhstan, and

that it will nurture such desires in many more students.
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| Internships in Kyrgyzstan (25th Feb-11th Mar 2019)
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From 25 February to 11 March 2019, two students from the
University of Tsukuba attended training in the subject of
“overseas internships” at the Kyrgyz Republic-Japan Center
for Human Development (KRJC) in Bishkek, the capital of
the Kyrgyz Republic. This training was designed to enhance
practical foreign language abilities, develop robust
international negotiating skills in a different culture and
society, and design careers with an eye on overseas
employment, among other things.

Much effort has been put into this work. For example, on 28
February, Japanese students participated in the KRJC-
sponsored “Japanese Presentation Conference” as native
Japanese speakers to help improve the language skills of
Japanese-language students and to promote understanding of
Japanese culture. On 2 March, KRJC invited students from
Tensai Elementary School who are learning about Japanese
culture to attend Hina Matsuri festival in Bishkek, and on 5-7
March there were internships at the One Village, One Project
Center (OVOP) operated by JICA and local staff. These
internships helped participants to deepen their interest in
supporting emerging nations and doing consulting work, and
we believe that the objectives of this training have been

satisfactorily achieved.
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